
IT and electrical equipment 

Vietnam — Products and goods with unsafe capability 

The United States took issue with the short timeframe for the implementation of Viet Nam's 
proposed regulations for IT products, bearing in mind the lack of qualified laboratories in Viet 
Nam to test some of the products. It was suggested that Viet Nam continue recognizing the 
validity of existing certificates until their expiration and provide an adequate transition period. 

Viet Nam said that the notification of the draft circular was made with a 60-day comment period, 
and that it did not receive any comments from WTO members. More than six months had been 
provided for the transition period. Viet Nam clarified that it would designate and recognize the 
competent testing laboratories prior to entry into force. 

  


